The Independent Planning Commission of 
New South Wales. 
Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000. 
24 May 2019. 
 				RE: Rix's Creek South Modification 10
Dear Commissioners, 
I wish to note my support the Rix’s Creek South Modification 10 Project. I am a long term resident of Singleton having been borne in Singleton and have lived in the town centre area and surrounding district for over 55 years. 
I listened through the presentations at the public meeting for Mod 10 on the 20 May and was disappointed and annoyed by the theatrics and the amount of inaccurate, unsupported or unrelated information presented. While I acknowledge that commissioners will consider carefully the content of the information presented, I would like to provide some balance to the subject of asthma that was raised by one speaker. As I have noted, I grew up in Singleton and as a teenager I suffered from asthma; as did a lot of other children in the area. That was about 50 years ago which was before any of the larger scale mining operations commenced in the area. I had grown out of the condition by about 15 years of age. Asthma is not a new condition and while I cannot support this with data, I would suggest anecdotally that, allowing for lifestyle changes, the proportion of young people impacted by asthma in the area has not changed significantly from pre-mining to now. 
I have spent the last 40 years working in the mining industry and have been site based close to the mining activities for all of that period. I have no evidence to suggest that my health has been impacted by this environment.
The Singleton region, prior to mining, relied on dairying and agricultural based activities. As has been the case in most other regions, dairying has declined as it has struggled to support individual family units unless they were or became a large scale operations. The equine industry and vineyards that have established in the area, since mining commenced, are relatively small employers. It has been the mining industry that has provided the benefits of stability with economic development and growth for the Singleton region.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Rix’s Creek Mine has been part of the Singleton landscape and community for the past 29 years. Over this time I can honestly say, as a Singleton resident, that I have never experienced any negative impact from the operation. It is a credit to the Bloomfield organisation that it has successfully operated so close to a population centre. I commenced employment with The Bloomfield Group about a year ago and I have been able to see firsthand that the focus of the Rix’s Creek Mine is not only about managing the business for compliance but it is because the business wants to be a socially and environmentally responsibly member of the local community.
While I am currently an employee of the mine, I offer these experiences and comments principally as a long term resident of the Singleton area.
Yours sincerely, 
Geoff Moore
